## CEDARWOOD ASSOCIATION

### **MARCH 1992**

**President** John Khederian 5 Cunningham Cir. Tel. 899-8650

Vice-President Candy McGann 32 Intervale Rd. Candy McGann Tel. 899-4677



Secretary Barbara Walsh 320 Florence Rd Tel. 899-1561

**Treasurer** Nancy Kerner 39 Harland Rd. Tel. 893-4264

Dear Neighbor,

As spring has come upon us, so does a new calendar of events for the Association. This year brings the many traditional activities as well as summer softball! Your active support of the Association is necessary for Cedarwood to continue to offer the family and neighborhood events not found elsewhere. Please continue to support the Association with your dues and participation- and also drive safely, especially here in Cedarwood!

John C. Khederian

# CEDARWOOD EARTH DAY & SPRING CELEBRATION!

Our annual spring festivities will be held Saturday, April 25, 1992. Children (accompanied by an adult) are invited to the playground from 2:00 to 4:00 pm. There will be no rain date for this event. We will be featuring live entertainment in addition to the traditional egg hunt, 'earth-friendly' crafts, plantings and back by popular demand, T-shirt painting. If you plan to attend, call Amy Eastwood at 893-3783, or leave a message at 899-7369 BEFORE APRIL 22. Participants should bring a clean (pre-washed) T-shirt to the park for the T-shirt painting. Read on for another T-shirt alternative!

#### CEDARWOOD T-SHIRTS!

We will soon have a new 'crop' of Cedarwood T-shirts available for purchase! Shirts are white with green screen. Personalize yours at the Spring Celebration T-shirt painting! We will have prewashed shirts available on Sat., April 25 at the playground!

#### **SCHOLARSHIP**

The Cedarwood Association is pleased to announce that it will be able to award a \$400. scholarship in May, 1992. A graduating senior of any high school whose family have been dues paying members of the Cedarwood Association for two consecutive years is eligible. The students must be enrolled in an accredited post-secondary school by September 1992. The

deadline for applications was the end of February. Good Luck to those that applied.

Donations to the scholarship fund may be sent to Nancy Kerner, 39 Harland Rd. Also, all proceeds from the Cedarwood Association's table at the yard sale go to the scholarship fund. Please keep this in mind as you do 'spring' cleaning, etc. and set some items aside!

#### PUBLIC SAFETY NOTES

The neighborhood has filed a petition with the City of Waltham Traffic Commission asking (1.) to have stop signs erected at: Cedarwood Ave. and the cross street intersections, Harland and Florence Rd. and the cross street intersections and (2.) to reduce the statutory speed limit of 30 miles per hour to 15 miles per hour in Cedarwood. Our narrow streets, the high number of cars, as well as the safety of our residents, especially young children and elderly prompted this action. This item was on the agenda for the March 17 meeting of the Traffic Commission and will take several months between proposal and completion if approved. Please remember to be careful when entering Cedarwood Ave. from the side streets and drive slowly!

#### BRANDEIS STUDENT PARKING

Please continue to report unauthorized parking by Brandeis students to the proper authorities at Brandeis University: Joe MacDonald or Ed Callahan 736-4240, Shelley Kaplan 736-4410. If you wish to place flyers on offending vehicles, call Kevin Lyman at #899-7369.

#### **UPCOMING EVENTS**

Mark you calendars! Here's the 1992 schedule!

April 25,1992 Earth Day

June 27, 1992 Cedarwood Picnic

Rain date: June 28

July 16, 1992 Softball

Aug.13, 1992 Softball

Sept. 19, 1992 Yard Sale

Rain date: Sept. 20

Watch for details in upcoming newsletters! If you'd like to help out at any of these events, be sure to check off on your membership form or call Amy Eastwood at 893-3783.

#### **NEIGHBORHOOD NOTES**

Congratulations to David and Karen Walz, who along with their son Greg, welcomed the new addition to the family, Aaron Michael, on Jan. 24, 1992.

Please forward any future neighborhood notes you would like listed here to Barbara Walsh at 899-1561.

SERVICES DIR	ECTORY	
Leah Burnett	891-7683	Babysitting, yard work & dog walking
Amy Burnett	891-7683	Babysitting
Meghan Sliney	899-1872	Babysitting
Hilary Sin	891-8818	Babysitting
Valerie Cormier	894-5619	Babysitting
Aimee Cormier	894-5619	Babysitting
Laura Cormier	894-5619	Babysitting
Carol Taranto	891-0663	Experienced childcare, day & evenings
Jesse Burnett	891-7683	Snow shoveling, yard work & dog walking
Jeri Shefts	891-1185	Pet sitting
Mark Nardone	893-7287	Snow plowing, Masonry, Landscaping & Paving
Steve Gardner	899-9617	Carpentry, home repairs
Kevin Scott	894-5901	Carpentry, remodeling
Leonard Kelly	899-0730	Window cleaning, interior and exterior painting, gutter
		cleaning
Mike Shea	893-0112	Interior and exterior painting
Deborah Harrison	647-9283	Tutoring
Sandra Gardner	899-9617	Home tutoring
Nancy Kerner	893-4264	Computer Services: newsletters, mailing labels, word processing, etc.
Lynda Charters	647-4489	Editing and fax services
Joanne Taranto	891-6709	House cleaning
Robert Horgan	899-3257	Skate sharpening

If you would like your name added to (or deleted from) this list in future newsletters, please call Annette Davidson at 899-2995. Please note that you must be a member of the Association to be listed here.

#### 1992 MEMBERSHIP

Beginning with our 1992 Membership, we will no longer distribute membership cards. If you would still like to have a membership card, please make a note of this on the membership form, or call Nancy Kerner at 893-4264.

1992 MEMBERSHIP FORM			
Name	Phone		
Address			
<ul><li>Family Membership \$5.00</li><li>Optional Donation to the School</li></ul>	Single Member Household \$2.00 clarship Fund h:		
I / we would be interested in assisting wit	h:		
Spring Day / Earth Day Picnic			
Street Rep Welcome / New Neighbor Com	Playground Com Activities Com.		

Please return this slip with cash or check (made out to the Cedarwood Association) to Nancy Kerner, 39 Harland Rd.